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               S3-4 Learner Review

                  January 2020
Dear Parent/Carer

I am writing to you to provide you with more information about our S3 into S4 Learner Review process that will support your child in their choice of subjects for S4. On Friday 10 January, your son / daughter was issued with the following:
1) S3 Tracking and Monitoring Report 3 (of 5 reports this session)
As part of this report, teachers have discussed your child’s progress with them and agreed ‘Next Steps for Improvement’ (expressed in codes that are explained in our key).  We suggest that you and your child review this advice together and agree next targets and actions.  If your child has a number of ‘Off Track’ subjects, Support for Pupils staff will be in touch with you.
Information about your child’s attendance can be viewed on the front page. Please inform your child’s Support for Pupils teacher of the reasons for any unexplained absences.
2) A Merit / Demerit Report

This lets you know about any ‘positives’ and ‘negatives’ which have been part of your child’s recent school experience.
I am now pleased to send to you an S3 into S4 Learner Review form.
Over the next few weeks, there will be support in classes to help your son /daughter make the right choice of subject for them for S4. You will of course want to speak to your son / daughter’s teachers as well and the S3 Parent / Carer Consultation Evening will take place on Thursday 23 January from 4.30-7pm. 
As you know, we operate an online booking system for all our parents/carers’ evenings. Please see the enclosed form for how to make your online bookings. 
At the end of the Parents’ Evening on 24 January, you should complete the enclosed Learner Review form in discussion with your son / daughter. Please mark his / her preferred choice of subjects for S4 as instructed on the form. The form should be returned to Mrs J Ramsay DHT by Friday 24 January at the latest. 
Individual Learner Reviews will begin on Friday 24 January, the day after the Parent / Carer Consultation Evening. This is an opportunity for your child to discuss their choice of subjects for S4 with a member of the school’s Student Support Team.
Thank you for working in partnership with us to make your child’s learning as successful as possible.  If you have any further questions about any of these items of information, or any other aspect of your child’s progress, please do not hesitate to contact his/her Support for Pupils teacher:

Braemar
-
Ms Louise Moultray
Dunvegan
-
Mr Ross Rahimian

Tantallon
-
Mr Oliver Cook

Support for Learning -    Mrs Roni Cheung

EAL

-            Mrs Joy Hutchinson

Yours faithfully

Mrs J Ramsay – Depute Head Teacher S1/2/3
Dates for your diary
· Friday 10 January 2018 – S1-3 Tracking Report 3 issued
· Thursday 23 January – S3 Parent / Carers’ Evening 4.30-7pm 

· Friday 24 January – Burns Supper – all welcome
· Monday 10 – Friday 14 February (inclusive) – February Break

· Friday 6 March – S1-3 Tracking Report 4 issued
· Friday 6 April – Monday 20 April (inclusive) – Easter Break

· Friday 15 May – S1-3 Tracking Report 5 issued
· June 2020 – start of new timetable and move into S4 subjects
The Senior Phase Explained

The Senior Phase of a learner's education can be characterised as learning which takes place in the final stages of compulsory education and beyond, normally around age 15 to 18. For many learners school will continue to be the main deliverer of the Senior Phase. However, this will increasingly involve partnerships with a range of other providers such as colleges, work-based training providers, employers and other non-formal learning settings. 

Planning for the Senior Phase will ensure that there are flexible learning journeys to meet the needs of all young people within a school. Learners’ journeys will promote depth of understanding and quality of learning rather than encouraging learners to race through levels of qualifications. The senior phase will provide specialisation, depth and rigour and prepare young people well for achieving qualifications at the highest level of which they are capable and to develop the necessary skills, for learning, life and work, which will help young people progress successfully to future learning and employment.

In the senior phase all learners can expect their entitlements to be delivered, whatever their individual aspirations and needs, wherever their learning takes place. 

Learners' entitlements: 

· Personal support to enable them to gain as much as possible from the opportunities that the curriculum can provide

· The opportunity to obtain appropriate qualifications as well as to continue to develop the attributes and capabilities of the four capacities

· Opportunities to develop the skills for learning, life and work with a continuing focus on literacy, numeracy and health and wellbeing

· Support in moving to a positive and sustained destination beyond school

Across the senior phase, opportunities for learning and teaching are influenced by the four Contexts for Learning:

· The ethos and life of the school as a community;

· Curriculum areas and subjects

· Interdisciplinary learning

· Opportunities for personal achievement

The skills and attributes, which learners continue to develop through the senior phase, should prepare them well for their post school destination. However, to ensure that all young people are given the opportunity and support to move into a positive destination post school, the City of Edinburgh has implemented authority-wide strategies.

The key factors for your child when deciding on courses for the Senior Phase include:

· Enjoyment of the subject

· The best prospects for the highest possible academic success in S4

· Progression to Higher courses in S5/6

· Future employment ambitions

Useful Weblinks
http://www.educationscotland.gov.uk/
www.educationscotland.gov.uk/parentzone/index.asp
http://www.myworldofwork.co.uk/section/choose-a-career
